

Westerville Quilt Guild

Volume 3, No 3 — March 2007

The first day of spring is one thing, and the first spring day is another. The difference between them is sometimes as great as a month. ~ Henry Van Dyke

March 27, 2007 7:00 p.m. Rose Wetherill President-of-the-Month Hand Embroidery

Presented by Penny Benner & Annette Williams The Good Life, Jeffersonville, OH

Discover how to incorporate embroidery into your projects. A make and take project will be done.

Sesquicentennial Surprise!



If you were at the last meeting then you know Vesterville the Guild has committed to making a quilt

for Westerville's Sesquicentennial Celebration, which kicks off New Years Eve 2007. Well there are surprises in store for you so try to make the meeting in March to hear all about it! We have a Planning Committee, chaired by Trish Bishop, and also a Production Committee. Anyone that didn't get their name on one of the lists is still welcome to pitch in. We're having a special speaker on Tuesday night regarding this special event and the Guild relationship to the Sesquicentennial. Come hear the news!

Leave Your Troubles Behind and Come to the WQG Retreat

Mark Your Calendars -OCTOBER 5, 6 and 7, 2007



Yes we are having our first Guild Retreat this October at Deer Creek State Park. The cost will be \$215.00 per-person

double or \$345.00 for a single. This will include your room for 2 nights in the lovely Deer Creek Lodge, 2 breakfast buffets, a pizza party on Friday night and a dinner buffet on Saturday night. There will also be other surprises during the weekend to make it fun. Please bring your checkbook to the meeting so you can make your deposit of \$50.00 per person. We are planning a halfday workshop Saturday, as an option. This will be provided to you an extra fee, details are still being worked out...stayed tuned! If you can't make the meeting, but still want to sign up, please send your check to Trish Bishop, 5477 Blackhawk Forest Dr., Westerville 43082.

Photos from the Deer Creek Park Web site. http://www.visitdeercreek.com/

President Of The Month 2007

Mar. 27	Rose Wetherill — Hand Embroidery by The Good Life, Jeffersonville, OH
Apr 24	Debi Balog
May 22	Sherry French — Cathy Corcella will speak and demo her "TGIF Belts" pattern
June 26	MariJo Scott and Irene Habowski
July 24	Guild Picnic — Jayne Godsey, Rose Wetherill, Pat Beeman
Aug 28	Shirley Thompson — Program - Cathy Daum of Quilt Beginnings "Embroidery and Quilting"
Sept.25	Joan Lally
Oct 23	Amy Korn
Nov. 27	HOLIDAY PARTY — Shannon Bartlett, Lisa Smith, Jennifer McCann

2007 Greeters

Greeters please plan on arriving early (by 6:30 pm) to set up the room if necessary and so you are there to meet and greet our members and any guests we might have.

March 27	Joann Guthrie, Judi Strohl
Maicher	Journa Culturie, Judi Strom
April 24	Nancy Armstrong, Michelle Bowlus
May 22	Joan Lally
June 26	Volunteer needed (see Rose if interested)
July 24	Nancy Jo Thompson
Aug 28	Rose Wetherill
Sept 25	Trish Bishop, Shirley Thompson
Oct 23	Sherry French
Nov 27	Elaine Jebson, Amy Korn

MERRY CHRISTMAS - NO MEETING





Dec. 25









@Brian Crane Dist. by The Washington Post Writers Group

Volume 3, No 3 — March 2007 Page 2

Westerville Quilt Guild 2007 Committees and Budgeted Amounts

(In some cases, budgets listed are working budgets and more money is available when needed. If you are the chairman of a committee, please contact our Treasurer, Becky Stains for instructions on when and how to access your funds.)

National Quilting Day Committee - March 17, 2007

Because of the number of other activities happening around the same time each year; it was decided to let the guild members vote each year on whether to have an activity for National Quilting Day.

Workshop Committee (\$25)

Plan, schedule and otherwise organize learning workshop(s) for Guild members. Works within a budget

Committee Chair - Lisa Smith Committee Person -

July Guild Picnic (\$50)

Plan events and makes arrangements for annual picnic.

Committee Chair - Jayne Godsey Committee Person - Rose Wetherill Committee Person - Pat Beeman

Holiday Party - (November 2007 meeting) (\$100)

Plans a special event meeting for all Guild members.

Committee Chair - Shannon Bartlett Committee Person - Lisa Smith Committee Person - Jennifer McCann

Guild Challenge Committee (NO BUDGET)

Will organize and facilitate Guild challenges for the members, at their pleasure

Committee Person - Ruthie Hoover Committee Person - Karen Lesueur

Sunshine Committee (\$20)

Need one person to send cards and/or flowers when necessary to guild members. ALL members are on this committee to supply info to the chair as soon as they become aware of a problem. Also the Sunshine Chair should email Joan or Lisa any known details, so a mass email can be sent to all members.

Committee Chair - Sue Newell

Service Project Committee (\$50)

Leads the Guild in all efforts to make and present quilts to various charities. Works within budget guidelines.

Committee Chair - Elaine Jebsen Committee Person - Judy Theil Committee Person - Dianne Hayman Committee Person - Sue Ann Moore Committee Person - Ruth Snider

Block Exchange AND/OR Round Robin Committee (NO BUDGET)

Plans and implements some sort of exchange/round robin for the Guild members to participate in at their pleasure.

Committee Person - Rose Wetherill Committee Person - Marsha Young Committee Person - Karen Lesueur

Scrapbook/Historian Committee (\$100)

Keeps an ongoing scrapbook of Guild events. Works with a budget.

Committee Chair - Shirley Thompson Backup/Assistant - Judy Strohl

SPECIAL EVENTS COMMITTEE (\$150)

Plans either an annual Shop Hop Tour or a Weekend Retreat open to all Guild members. Can also plan other events

Committee Chair - Trish Bishop Committee Person - Sherry French Committee Person - Marsha Young Committee Person - MariJo Scott Committee Person - Irene Habowski

Quilt Show/Festivals (\$50)

Will make suggestions and plans to participate in events and/or planning a Guild show.

Committee Person - Ann Timm

Publicity (\$10)

Gets our meeting announcements in local newspaper and also sends article/photo of any special event the Guild may be promoting.

Committee Chair - Pat Hamway

(Continued on page 4)

Volume 3, No 3 — March 2007 Page 3



Westerville Quilt Guild

We meet on the 4th Tuesday of each month, 7:00 p.m. at The City of Westerville Electric Division Building, 139 E Broadway, Westerville, OH 43081, Web Site: http://westervilleQuiltGuild.smith1028.com,

E-mail: WestervilleQG@smith1028.com

Westerville Quilt Guild is a "member run" group. Member volunteers serve as "President-of-the-Month" and present the program for that month's meeting. Our dues are \$12 a year.

(Continued from page 3)

Awards/Recognition (\$20)

Comes to all meetings and awards pins for show and tell and also will arrange any other special recognition as sees fit.

Committee Chair – volunteer needed Backup – volunteer needed (see Rose if interested in either vacancy!)

Membership - Joan Lally (\$15) Trish Bishop, acting

Guild Business - (\$100)

President Of the Month - (\$225/Annual)

Executive Committee

Rose Wetherill (2006-2007) Lisa Smith (2006-2007) Pat Hamway (2006-2007) Jayne Godsey (2007-2008) Judy Theil (2007-2008) Shirley Thompson (2007-2008) Becky Stains, Treasurer





An Invitation to a Block Exchange



Packets for the Block Exchange (\$1) will be available at the March meeting. The packed will contain a fat quarter of the focus

fabric, the pattern and Block Exchange instructions. The finished *Block Exchange* will be done at the June meeting.



We will have extra packets available so if you did not sign up at the February meeting - you still have the opportunity to join us. Hope you will join in on the fun. Thank you.

Block Exchange Committee:



Rose Wetherill Karen Lesueur Marsha Young





Patterns Wanted! Check the web site for the new pattern archive. If you have patterns from past meetings/workshops in an electronic format they can be put up on the Pattern Archive for our member's to access. Send them to me as an email attachment with *Pattern Archive* in the subject line at WestervilleQG@smith1028.com.

Newsletter Information

If you would like to submit an article or "tip" to the newsletter, please send it, either as an attachment or type the text in your email, and send it to me at:

WestervilleQG@smith1028.com

The "publication" date for the Newsletter will be the 3rd Tuesday of the month. All items submitted to the

Newsletter need to be in by the 2nd Tuesday of the month. If you know of a member that does not have access to email, please give them a copy of the newsletter.